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Courtney Brown Gets Flustered 
At Albuquerque Book Signing 

On Wednesday, January 24, 1996, a book 
signing with Courtney Brown, Ph.D., author of 
Cosmic Voyage--A Scientific Discovery of 
Extraterrestrials Visiting Earth, was held at 
Page One in Albuquerque. The overflow audi­
ence of about sixty people included myself, 
researcher Rebecca Minshall, 1-beam replica 
designer Miller Johnson, journalist Anthony 
DellaFiora, and about a dozen past and current 
members of MUFON. 

Brown's presentation on remote viewing 
was smooth and informative, though he made 
some pretty amazing statements, like Martians 
are now in an invisible base under Santa Fe's 
Mount Baldy! But he became very upset, red in 
the face and rude when, after asking for 
questions, Beckie tried to ask him about the 
near 1 00°/o accurate and replicable results he 
claims to get in remote viewing. She asked this 
because we are aware that his results some­
times differ greatly from those of Ed Dames of 
Psi Tech, who we know was Brown's trainer 
and monitor. (Ed trained Brown in Albuquerque 
in the fall of 1993.) 

Brown said he didn't want to mention the 
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name of his trainer (Dames), citing fear for 
Dames' life as the reason. When Dames' name 
was actually mentioned by a member of the audi­
ence, Brown quickly ended the discussion, per­
haps avoiding a small riot as several of us began 
speaking at once with questions of our own along 
that line. At that time Brown said to Beckie and 1: 
'Would you two women shut up!" even though we 
weren't the only ones asking him about this (we 
were, though, sitting in the front row). 

Why did Brown, whose book was published 
in January, 1996, appear in Albuquerque of all 
places so early in his booksigning tour? Did he 
think Dames/Psi Tech had kept a low profile 
here when in actuality he had appeared on a 
TV news cast talking about UFOs in the state? 
Brown said that there was no one doing remote 
viewing in New Mexico now. We know that 
Dames moved to Beverly Hills in 1995, though 
there could still be many people here doing 
remote viewing; it doesn't require an office. 

At press time we hadn't determined if 
Dames is still in Beverly Hills or elsewhere. But 
our very first issue of NM MUFON News (Jan­
uary 1993) had a story entitled "Psi Tech 
Moves To Albuquerque." (For a complete list of 
our articles on Ed Dames, Psi Tech and remote 
viewing, see p. 8, issue #30.) 

Did Brown think no one would know anything 
about remote viewing out here in the desert? And 
why was he so paranoid about revealing Ed 
Dames' name? (Actually, I speculate that they've 
had some sort of a falling out. .. ) Paranoid or not, 
there's no reason to be rude, Mr. Brown. 

-Carolyn Duce-Ashe 
This article will be continued next month. 



UFO CONVENTI-ON WEEK IN 
ALCALDE, NM STARTS 1996 
OUT RIGHT 

By Carolyn Duce-Ashe 

Glenn Parry, owner of La Mariposa Gallery 
Cafe, hosted a week-long UFO conference from 
January 5-12 in Alcalde (near Espanola) on the 
Taos Highway. Admission was $5 a night, or 
$20 for a week-long pass. 

Some of the area's best authors and 
speakers on UFOs were invited to make pre- -
sentations. On Friday, January 5, Richard 
Morrow of Santa Fe gave a lecture entitled "We _ 

Have Met the Aliens and They Are Us. 
Saturday featured Linda Kerth on "UFOs and 

Pictorial Memory," Christopher O'Brien of Cres­
tone, CO, on ''The Mysterious Valley: Unusual 
Happenings in the San Luis Valley of Colorado 
and New Mexico," and Gabe Valdez of 
Albuquerque on "Cattle Mutilations: 1970s-1990s." 

On Sunday Dean Balsamo spoke on "Abduc­
tee Encounters and Religious Traditions," David 
Crossley, Albuquerque aerospace engineer, 
spoke on "UFOs and Electronic Surveillance " and 
Richard Morrow returned and spoke on "S�nsual 
Fusion." 

Monday featured Santa Fe journalist and 
researcher David Perkins on "Paranormal 
Phenomena and the Evolutionary Imperative: 
The Big Picture." 

On Tuesday, Richard Rowlette, former NM 
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MUFON State Director, spoke on "UFOs: Alter­
�ativ� Hypothesis" after participating in a 5 p.m. 
tn�erv1ew conducted by Diego Mulligan with 
Richard Morrow on KVSS radio in Santa Fe. 

On Wednesday, Karl Pflock, Placitas, NM 
researcher and author of Roswell in Per­
spective, was scheduled to speak but was 
unable to attend. A video of Karl's talk was 
presented, which was followed by a panel 
discussion with Dan DeMar, former NM 
MUFON State Director, and artist Bob Turner. 

Tuesday, the speaker was Gene Nieri, of 
Albuquerque, who spoke on "Cattle Mutilation 
Investigations in NM, 1994-1995." Gene 
sh�wed video of several recent investigations in 
wh1ch he documented mutilated cows in 
northern New Mexico. 

On Friday, January 12, the program cul­
minated with an Art Sh<;>w/Party featuring Diane 
Patracuolo's space alien silk screen monotypes. 
Wine, soft drinks, cheese and crackers were 
served and most everyone stayed to hear the 
final speaker of the conference, your humble 
editor. I spoke on "Creativity in Abductees" and 
�nvited f!lembers of the audience to participate 
1n my tnformal survey. I also spoke about 
recent scientific research which is ongoing on 
the human temporal lobe and its relation to 
creativity and abduction experiences. 

The UFO convention was a real success . ' 

acc�rd1ng to host Glenn Parry, and he spoke of 
host1ng another convention this summer. I hope 
he does--it was great fun! 



CALENDAR 

There will be NO NM MUFON MEETING in Feb­
ruary; a March meeting is tentative. A new 
State Director, Assistant State Director and 
Bernalillo County Section Director will soon 
be assigned by Walt Andrus. Also, a new 
meeting place has to be located, as the 
Sandia Center is no longer available. For info 
on future meetings, get on our postcard list 
by sending your name and address to Debby 
Stark, 611 Lead SW, #918, Albuquerque, 
87102 or debby@swcp.com. If you would like 
to help by locating a new meeting place, 
there is no one to call as no one is in charge 
(this is, unfortunately, the truth). If you find a 
place you think would be good to meet, we 
can announce it via the postcard. 

February 10-17: Beyond Boundaries is spon­
soring a trip to Puerto Rico led by re­
searchers Leah Haley and Mark Davenport 
to look for UFOs and the "goatsucker" 
reported by researcher Jorge Martin. For 
info write; Beyond Boundaries, 21 09 Hwy 
377, East Granberry, TX 76049, or call 
1-800-259-87 4 7. 

March 7-10: IANS Symposium on Natural 
Healing, Denver Hilton South, Denver, CO. 
Sixty speakers including Deborah Banker, 
MD, Richard Gerber, MD and Jacob Lieber­
man, OD, PhD. Write to IANS, 1304 South 
College Ave, Fort Collins, CO 80524. 

March 15-17: Gul f Breeze UFO Conference at 
Clarion Resort, Pensacola Beach, FL. 
Speakers include Stanton. Friedman, 
Whitley Strieber, John Mack, Michael 
Grosso, and Michael Lindemann. Call (904) 
432-8888 or write Project Awareness, PO 
Box 730, Gulf Breeze, FL 32562. 

March 19-23: Remembrance of the Solar Heart 
Conference, Red Lion Hotel, San Diego, CA. 
Many speakers, including New Mexico author 
and lecturer Gregg Braden. Call One Heart 
Productions at (407) 575-9788. 

April 12-14: Ozark UFO Conference, Inn of the 
Ozarks, Eureka Springs, Arkansas. 
Speakers are Bob Shell, Yvonne Smith, Joe 
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Lewels, Linda Moulton Howe, Antonio 
Huneeus, Forrest Crawford, and others. 
Cost: $35 before April 5, $40 at door. Write 
to Ozark UFO Conference, #2 Caney Valley 
Drive, Plumerville, AR 72127-8725. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Forbidden Sciences Magazine (formerly CE 
Chronicles), a bi-monthly publication on 
ufology, psychotronics, futurism, black 
projects, etc., is available for $30/year to 
Sextant Publishing, 10878 Westheimer 
#293, Houston, TX, or call (713) 558-1630. 

Heartland UFO Journal (formerly the Amateur 
Ufology News) is available for $18/year. Send 
to Heartland Research Project, PO Box 440, 
Lockwood, MO 65682. (417) 232-4856. 

The Factory is offering Chaos Designs (UFO 
and Alien T -shirts). For free catalog, write 
The Factory, 2232A Sierra Meadows Drive, 
Rocklin, CA 95677 (916) 624-1516. 

Association for Research and Enlightenment. 
an Edgar Cayce organization, has local 
Search For God study groups on Wednes­
days in Rio Rancho (call Vickie or Bill 
Easson at 892-6506) and on Tuesdays in 
Albuquerque (call Karyn Lynn or Richard 
Morgan at 271-5401 ). 

International Association for New Science is 
an organization which promotes research in 
topics and phenomena which cannot be 
explained by traditional science. To become 
a member and receive the New Science 

· News write· IANS, 1304 S. College Ave., Ft. 
Collins, CO 80524. 

Institute of Noetic Sciences pub lishes a 
quarterly journal and a catalog of books 
and tapes, and has a travel program, con­
ferences and special events exploring 
consciousness. For info write IONS, 4 75 
Gate Five Road, Suite 300, Sausalito, CA 
94965. 

Lightworks has a large audio and video 
catalog on consciousness expansion topics, 
including UFOs. Order from Lightworks, PO 
Box 66159, Los Angeles, CA 90066-4507, 
or call 1-800-795-TAPE. 



OUT OF THE BLUE! 

Jan 29, 1996 

Dear Carolyn: 

Thank you very much for the newsletter. 
And please thank your readers who contributed 
to the Karla Turner Fund, and who prayed for 
Karla's health. We will all miss her. 

Greenleaf Publications now has a toll-free 
telephone/fax number for ordering books and 
tapes on UFOs or any other subject (we have 
1.2 million to choose from). The number is 
1-800-905-UFOS. 

Also, we invite everyone to visit our web 
page, which is now operational at 

http://www2.gbi.com/debshome/glptitlepage.html 

(for those without internet access, we will be 
happy to send a free catalog of 400 books and 
tapes on UFOs and related subjects via "snail 
mail" [US Post Office] to anyone who contacts 
us.) 

As many of your readers are vitally inter­
ested in scientific remote viewing (ref. Ed 
Dames), they may want to read Cosmic Voyage 
by Dr. Courtney Brown, of Emory University. He 
was trained in the art by the U.S. military, used 
it to learn all about ETs, and is now teaching -­

the technique to the general public. I think the 
imminent publication of this book may have 
been the reason for the CIA's recent public­
admission that they used remote viewers. The 
book is a hardback and sells for $23.95. We 
are selling them like hotcakes. 

Cordially, Marc Davenport 
See the article on Courtney Brown on 

Page 1- ed. 

From ???@??? Wed Jan 1 0 19:28:18 1996 
From: leahmarc@ix.netcom.com (Leah Haley ) 
Subject: Re: Dr. Karla Turner has left us 

December 18, 1995 

Hi, Carolyn! 

I am planning a trip to Australia in March 
and hope to get a "travel adventure" book out 
of it. One thing that has fascinated me for years 
is the UFO incident that occurred in the Bass 
Straits in ·1978: the famous one where a light 
plane disappeared while describing a huge 
object hovering above it. (I also believe there 
were weird noises recorded on the radio over 
the open mike after the pilot stopped sending.) 
Anyway, my trip will include a ferry ride across 
the Bass Straits from Melbourne to Tasmania 
and I've been thinking it would be interesting to 
do a little research while I'm down there-­
maybe interview some Aussie UFO people and 
even look in their files, if they'll let me. (Do they 
have a MUFON chapter or its equivalent down 
there?) I'd like to include the incident (and any 
others we may not have heard about) in the 
book. (Any "travel book" I'd write will have 
some fairly weird stuff in it!) 

Any Australian contacts you could provide 
would be greatly appreciated, and if I turn up 
anything at all interesting, I'll write it up for the 
MUFON Newsletter when I get back. 

Cordially 
Jim DeKorne, Box 800, El Rito, NM 87530 

(Jim, your trip to Australia in March sounds 
great. I think that famous case involved a pilot 
named Valentich. I'll send you some info on it 
and· on · MUFON and other researchers in 
Australia. Have a great time and we hope to 
hear from you when you return--Carolyn 

PS: I'm going to Ireland with my husband 
in March. Maybe I'll see an Irish UFO or 
something ... who knows?) 

Dr. Karla (Kandy) Turner, author of Into the Fringe, Taken, and Masquerade of Angels (with Ted 
Rice), and indefatigable investigator of abductions, passed away yesterday at approximately 4:20PM. 
She will be greatly missed. Funeral arrangements have not yet been made. On behalf of Kandy's 
family, and I want to thank all those wonderful people who contributed to the nonprofit Karla Turner 
fund in an effort to save her. God bless you all. 

Marc Davenport and Leah Haley Davenport 
leahmarc@ix.netcom.com, 615-896-1549 
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24 Dec 1995 

Hello, 

I would just like to tell you that I think your 
survey results really struck home with me but in 
a slightly different way. Although creative in 
music and art I am also a particularly gifted stu­
dent in my high school subjects such as physics, 
chemistry, and math but what is surprising is 
that I have had an E.T. abduction. I think my 
abilities have something to do with my child­
hood abductions. 

My marks are very uncharacteristic for the 
amount of work I do (nothing) but yet I top the 
class which has a very high amount of brilliant 
students, but one thing that amazes me is my 
knack for physics. 

Let me tell you a little about how our 
marking system goes. Firstly we have content, 
this is basic facts like formulas and such, then 
there is application. This is the application of 
basic facts to seen problems, and then there is 
scientific process. This is problems of unseen 
nature dealing with the topics covered. This is 
where I have my most success. I always 
achieve a perfect or near perfect score, and I 
NEVER study, truly. 

Anyway to cut a long story short although 
creative people have had abductions I would 
not look past people of academic brilliance. You 
might hit a brick wall with a survey along these 
lines as they will be less likely to accept and or 
remember tne ETs. Anyway I would like to par­
ticipate in any way to help you in your research. 

Daryl Nunn, via the Internet 
Brisbane, possibly from Australia 

Also from the Internet. .. 

Sat Jan 20 1996 
Date: Sat, 20 Jan 1996 18:07:43 +0000 
To: Debby@swcp.com 
From: rfrager@teleport.com (Richard Frager) 
Subject: Survey for Carolyn. 

Please forward this to Carolyn. I posted 
her survey on the abduction newsgroup and I 
have recieved a few responses. Here is the 
latest one. 
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From: rebl@sos.sos.net (SOSFULLUSER) 

>>Creativity in Abductees/lmportant On-Going 
Survey ...... . 
>>participate in the Duce-Ashe Survey #2, 
please write to me c/o NM MUFON ..... . 

I may have a potential sauce of survey 
participants for you to follow up on. I found 
them recently when I felt I had to clear up a 
paranormal incident that happened to me over 
ten years ago, plus I needed an effective 
meditation technique (I've been told by other 
Christian churches I was in league with the 
Devil when I recounted my experience). 

The church I contacted recently actively 
promotes the development of paranormal 
powers and has several classes, plus a two 
year seminary program for intense work. They 
seem pretty normal, not too "out there", in spite 
of the classes they teach. 

The church is called the Church of Divine 
Man and its teaching unit the COM Psychic 
Institute. They've been in existance for 25 
years. The main branch locally is in Everett, 
WA, but there are branches in Seattle, Tacoma, 
and Spokane, WA, Portland, OR, and Vancou­
ver, BC. I think there are several other 
branches in California (figures!). 

I havn't talked to anyone about UFOs or the 
abductee experience there, but after reading 
about your survey I really wonder if there are 
members who might have had such exper­
iences. I am considered a highly creative per­
son, as are several members of my family (my 
Irish grandfat�er firmly believed in the "little 
people" and took great care nof to irritate 
them). We also have varying degrees of para­
normal ability. I've been told by a friend that I 
may have had some abductee experiences as 
a kid and possibly shortly after my adult 
paranormal incident (complete with the M I B 
experience, but I prefer to think of my female 
M I B as a person with a birth defect who 
happened to be just about everywhere I went). 

I have a tough time believing I was an 
abductee. It brings on the screaming mee­
mees, if you know what I mean. But I did see 
several times my strange little friend when I 
was having my supposed experiences as an 
adult. I even pointed her out to a companion 



one time while we were waiting for a bus. My 
friend got really pale and wanted to leave the 
area, but wouldn't tell me what was wrong. 
She just wanted to GO. 

ANYWAY, hope you can use the info! 
--Rebecca 
Systems Analysis Synthesis Inc. 

Dear NM MUFON News: 

Just a note to say "Hi" and to say that #28 
the one just received was most outstanding, 
MUFON gets better every issue. By the way, I 
don't know how I stand on the books, so I'm 
sending you another $15.00 check. O.K.? 

How can we, as mortals, understand when 
·we are Thousands of Years behind.? That's 
what they say at JPL in Pasadena, they're over 
the hill where we live, with neighbors that live 
across from our house? 

Keep up the best work. 
Sincerely, Vince Cressman, Pasadena, CA 

(Thank you for your enthusiasm! Mr. Cress­
man 's check was returned because he was 
not due to renew for quite a while. We'll let 
subscribers know when their subscription is 
almost up; we also print the information on the 
envelop.) 

Building in the Void 

by Richard Rowlette, reprinted from The View 
from Hermit's Peak 

It is said that a problem cannot be solved 
on the same level as its making. Given that 
there are too many of us, that we are ruining 
this planet, that most of humanity is unthinking 
and unaware, is there a solution short of the 
elimination of most of us? Let's see. 

What would happen if we stepped out into 
the void and used what we found there to build 
a New Reality? But isn't the void by definition 
empty? How would we find building material 
there? And can mere humans dare to step ·into 
a place where only monsters and nothingness 
and maybe madness reign? 

Some people are coming to the conclusion 
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that the void is not empty. Quantum mechanics 
is talking about a void (the implicate order) from 
which our world comes. In this void, virtual 
particles play, sneaking into our world for 
incredibly short periods of time and providing 
the building blocks of our matter. This implicate 
order is filled with vast energy--Zero Point 
Energy--and all possibilities. Thus, there is a 
limitless supply of "material" and energy there. 
We would have no trouble in finding building 
material for ourselves, stuff for creating a New 
Reality. 

What would be our connection to this 
world? It may well be consciousness. Which 
brings us back to the nature of reality. To quote 
Lawrence LeShan: "There are other ways of 
creating our contribution to what is real and 
thereby changing reality. We each have a 
responsibility for creating and maintaining the 
universe we live in; what the world is like is to 
a large--and as yet unknown--degree up to us." 

Think about--really think about--the 
implications of the above for a moment. 
Humanity is always looking outside itself for 
both the causes of its reality and for the 
solutions to its _ _  problems. But if consciousness 
is the ultimate building block of reality, if what 
the world is like is largely up to us, then we 
could be playing under a whole new set of rules 
in a· box whose configuration is pliable--a box 
which for the first time ever interconnects with 
the void rather than denies it. 

From a position within this New Reality, the 
solutions to our Old Reality problems can be 
found. The tools are there. The materials are 
there. The energies are there. We MUST move 
toward this new reality if we are to survive upon 
this planet. But saying this does not mean it will 
be easy for most of us. 

The philosopher Hans Reichenbach was so 
shaken on hearing of early proof of ESP that he 
was heard to mutter, "If  that is true, that is 
terrible, terrible. It would mean I would have to 
scrap everything and start again from the 
beginning." That is the true implications of such 
things as ESP, UFOs, miraculous healings, and 
other strange phenomena to most of us. It is 
why most scientists will deny these things to 
their end--let us hope not to the end of human 
life on this planet. It is why many of the reli­
gious will fight this new knowledge with all their 



power, proclaiming it to be the work �f Satan. It 
is why the entrenched establishment will ignore 
it as long as they can, then fight it to the last. 

But some of us can help bring this new 
reality into being. In both small and large ways 
we can assist its creation. The mere act of 
accepting the truth of these things can help. 
And the mere recognition that a new reality is 
being brought about can too. 

Now, let me ask you this: What would 
happen if we assumed that. ... ? 

• Much of what we call the paranormal 
comes from our minds, not from outside forces 
which control and manipulate us. 

• We create reality to an unknown but 
significant degree. Certainly, this knowledge 
overthrows almost every concept of reality that 
we have built. 

• The chains of tyranny of one group or 
another, promoting one set of beliefs or 
another, over the masses can be broken. 

• We as individuals and as collective New 
Humans have unlimited energy and potential 
available to us. 

• There is subtle power in groups and this 
power can grow through us and within us as we 
strive to bring forth a new reality. 

Humanity has been on its knees before 
visions and concepts it little understands 
throughout its history. What if we see these 
forces as things to be recognized as innate 
within us, given to us by a truly loving God, and 
to be used for our advancement? 

Humanity has believed that our world was 
created by outside beings or forces over its 
history. What if we accepted our role in creating 
what we find and endure here and use that 
forbidden knowledge to create a better world? 

Humanity has been controlled and manipu­
lated by other humans too throughout our his­
tory. They have burned us at the stake for 
daring to believe other than the party line. They 
have tortured us for non-belief. They have 
enslaved us in a reality of their making, not 
ours. What would happen if some of us stood 
up and said no more? 

Humanity has allowed "learned" and "wise" 
men to tell them what is truth over its history. 
What if we refused the confines of these boxes 

. and demanded the right to decide for ourselves· 
what we believe? 
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The time is ripe for this revolution. Never 
before have the common masses had access to 
so much knowledge. Never before have so 
many been exposed to new ways of thinking 
and seeing. Never before has there been such 
an opportunity to build a new, greater truth on 
the ashes of the old, failing ones. 

UFOs play in our skies tor a reason. The 
paranormal operates in and around us for a 
reason. Any number of beliefs can heal people 
of incurable diseases for a reason. Peak 
experiences, medium contacts with so-called 
spirits and space brothers happen for a reason. 

If we put all this together, they all point 
clearly to one fact: We create these things. We 
demonstrate the impossible to ourselves in 
innumerable ways. The New Reality lies within 
us, not in intervention from space brothers or 
various gods. It is time to recognize our true 
potential. 

(The View from Hermit's Peak is available 
for $18/year or any "reasonable amount." Send 
check to Richmar Earthgate Group, PO Box 
14956, Albuquerque, NM 87191) 

Desert Doings 

From the Internet and a message posted by 
Richard Boylan 

Frm: (Rich Boylan) 
For: All 

A Washington informant reports that Bob 
Bigelow, the shadowy casinos owner who bank­
rolls UFO inquiries that suit his preconceived 
agenda, has set up an "Institute" in Las Vegas. 
The "Institute" is reportedly a front for an effort 
to rendezvous with extraterrestrials. Bigelow's 
"Institute" includes Colonel John ("Non-Lethal") 
Alexander, the Aviary crowd, the PSI-Tech 
crowd, and some remote viewers from the de­
fense Intelligence Agency. Their motive is to 
gain the power and influence which they pre­
sume will derive from being the first to have 
official preplanned contact with the ETs. They 
plan on intercepting an ET Landing in 1997, 
which they expect will build upon information 
and contacts otained during the ET Landing at 



Holloman Air Force Base, Alamogordo, NM in 
1964. The Landing site this time they feel will 
be somewhere in the Southwest. 

Advisory: This group is armed, and should 
be considered extremely dangerous. 

We don't take a stand on this information; 
we're printing it only because it is interesting-­
Editor. 

Your Tax Dollars at Work 

Seen on a hall wall at NASA's Jet Propulsion 
Labs: (each letter appears to have been cut out 
of a ma_gazine and oasted on the paper) 

we have your 
satellite if you 

want it back 
send 20 billion 

in martian 
money. No funny 

business or 
you will never 
see it again 

seen in Random Access Humor, Vol 0, Number 
D, October 1993 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 16, 1996 A3 

Genetic Engineering Experiment Goes Awry 
LOS ALAMOS, NM 
Gargantuan Bovine Beast escapes 
from secret underground laboratory 
in a get even frenzy. Alien ship is 
trampled, and it's alien crew 
mutilalted, thus shedding new light 
on the rampant cattle mutilation 
scenario plaguing New Mexico. At 

. last, a photo that brings credibility 
to the reality of the unknown!! 

Sightings of UFO's near cattle 
mutilation sites have been 
vehemently criticized by well known 
debunker Philip Klass. Klass has 
stated the mutilations, in his 
opinion, have been attributed to 
predators, such as coyotes and 
transient Arizona turkey vultures. 

The leaked Air Force photo at right 
blows the lid off government 
secrecy on two counts, alien 
visitors and UFO's. The photo is 
credited to free lance photographer 
Macstra Akjac, who has been 
under contract with the military on 
aerial surveys. An aerial survey of 
the Dulce area had just been 
completed. The southbound 
Sikorsky Blackhawk chopper 
intercepted the Los Alamos 
restricted alert alarm regarding 
extensive distress at the Genetic 
Lab. Photographer Akjac swung 
into action and got an undisclosed 
number of photos, the last of which 
was milli-seconds prior to total 
destruction of 30' diameter alien 
craft. Evidence of the incident 
was quickly recovered. It is 
believed Los Alamos scientists 
have been working with aliens to 
create mega protein supplies for a 
distant galaxie. 
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